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Dear friends in the Lord and privilege partners in God’s ministry,

Shalom, shalom to you all in the glorious name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! What an amazing grace it is to serve
the kingdom of God together. It is truly a blessing from the Almighty God that we at the mission can continue serving Him!
While teachers and students enjoy their much-deserved vacation, the mission administration and school management are
diligently preparing for the upcoming academic year.

YOUTH CONFERENGE IN LACROIX NEW TESTAMENT

These pictures were taken at a youth conference organized at the mission for the summer.
Twenty young people walked from Diegue (Paul) more than three hours to attend this conference.
We expressed our appreciation for their great effort. After a wonderful time of worship, praise,
and prayer, the first conference kicked off. It was a full day of sessions with various speakers, all

centered on Christian moral values. Many questions were raised, and several workshops were
organized following the conferences. The young attendees eagerly asked if there would be

another event like this at the mission and when it might happen. We encouraged them to pray to

God about. They left feeling fulfilled, and we give glory to God for it.

BUILDING A HOUSE FOR A YOUNG WIDOW

Edeline is a widow who was married to
Joacius, a member of the New Testament
Church. About two years ago, Joacius
tragically passed away in an accident,
leaving behind his wife and three
children. The New Testament Mission
stepped in to help by providing her with a
house. The family was overjoyed to move
in, and they have all found their

happiness again. All glory to God!




